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Dear Sir/Madam  

Update: Active Travel Scheme Brookley Road, Brockenhurst 

I am writing to provide an update on the delivery of the Active Travel scheme to construct a raised 
area in Brookley Road, Brockenhurst.  

Following the drainage surveys carried out in November prior to construction, the surveys show 
the majority of drainage under the carriageway in Brookley Road is damaged and in need of repair 
to prevent future flooding. As a result, and to avoid the risk of disturbing the new construction once 
it is in place, the construction of the Active Travel scheme will be rescheduled to allow for repairs 
to the drainage.  

Further drainage surveys are due to be carried out in the area, between the watersplash and Grigg 
Lane in early Spring 2024. The results of these further surveys will then be used to design a 
drainage solution in the area.  

To avoid disruptive construction activities taking place during public and school holidays, the 
works to repair the drainage are scheduled to take place between September and October 2024, 
to avoid the busy tourist season. Works to construct the Active Travel scheme will then follow 
shortly after in November 2024.  

We appreciate that the delay to these works is not welcome news, however, we can assure you 
that we are still focused on delivering the scheme and in the most efficient way possible.  

If you have any questions regarding the scheme, please email us at 
capital.delivery@hants.gov.uk, quoting ‘Active Travel Scheme Brookley Road, Brockenhurst’. 

 
Yours sincerely 

 
Maisie Burrows  
Senior Project Officer 
Capital Delivery 
Universal Services 


